Minutes of a Meeting of the Queen Thorne Parish Council held on Monday 3rd July 2017 at Nether Compton Hall

Present: Cllrs McBeath, Allcard, Andrews, Brewer, Chick, Dodd, Harris, Hayton, Lowe, Street, DCC Cllr  Penfold, and one member of the public

1. Apologies Cllrs Biddiscombe, Kipling, Yendole and WDDC Gould
2. Chairman’s Announcements Cllr McBeath welcomed DCC Penfold and Councillors introduced themselves to her.
3. Declarations of Interests and Acceptance of Office Cllr Dodd signed an acceptance of office as Vice Chairman. There were no declarations of interest.
4. The Minutes The minutes of a meeting held on 6 March 2017 were accepted as a true record and signed

5. Business Items arising from Meeting of 8 May 2017
a. Nether Compton Recreational Ground Cllr Dodd told the meeting that the hedges have been cut back and the fence replacement work has started. Cllr Yendole is talking to the contractor about increasing the grass cutting frequency over the summer and decreasing again later in the year.
b. Allotments. In Trent, the land has now been rotavated and there is only one allotment now vacant. There are 4 vacant plots in Nether Compton.
c. Problem of 4x4 motorbikes and quad bikes on parish lanes in Nether Compton There has been little traffic in recent weeks. It is expected that the problem will get worse again in winter. The Council would like to take measures to prevent this.
d. Campaign to challenge Mudford Development   No change. FOMAG is still waiting for the environmental report.
e. Trent highways and road signs Cllr Street is in the process of getting quotes for the new signs and checking names.
f.  HGV signs in Sandford Orcas and Over Compton DCC has said that the new sign in Sandford Orcas will be erected this week.  A meeting has been arranged with Highways later this week about the requested Unsuitable for HGVs sign at the roundabout in Over Compton
g. Trent Hall new lease The lease has been signed by Cllrs Hayton and McBeath, as had previously been approved by the Council. The signed lease will be returned by the EC Trust solicitor.
h. Yeovil Roadworks Councillors will discuss the upcoming closure of the A30 and the need for adequate diversion signage at the meeting with Highways on July 6th. Cllr Penfold told the meeting about an information day about the planned A30 roadworks at Barton Farm.
i. Superfast Broadband Lynn Carter has found out that the cabinet in Over Compton will be installed this month, and superfast broadband should be available at the end of September. 

Open Forum
Mr Bird,the CPRE representative expressed disappointment at some recent  WDDC planning decisions, this was echoed by many members of the council. Mr Bird reminded everyone of the effects of the 2010 planning regulations which make it more difficult for planning officers to refuse permission. He advised formulating neighbourhood plans. The Chairman reminded the Council that responses to consultations must be made through the Clerk on behalf of the whole Council. Where there are differences of opinion, a decision will be reached by a whole council vote.

DCC Cllr Penfold gave her contact details and information about her various roles on DCC.

6 New Business
a  Planning Application documents:   In view of the high cost of printing plans, Cllr Brewer agreed that, if possible, he will view planning applications online at Cllr Yendole’s house.
b  Village Meetings Trent will hold a meeting when the result of a EC Trust review of possible  building land is known . Sandford Orcas has held its meeting. 


7  Financial Matters

[bookmark: _GoBack]Payment of Invoices   Clerk salary (June/July ) £646.27, SLCC 118.80 – paid by Clerk and reimbursed, Playsafety £84, Clerk petty cash and expenses £121.70.  Payments made since last meeting: EC Trust (Trent allotments rent and water) £202.24; Ian James £310 and Queen Thorne Landscapes £81.00, both paid by R Kipling for Trent allotments and reimbursed; SLCC subscription £101, paid by Clerk and reimbursed. All payments were approved by the Council. The Council also approved payment of KM Dike invoice for  May, £252, which will be sent with payment for June invoice at previously agreed rates, for final approval at next meeting.
8 Correspondence:  Ex DCC Matt Hall had written to thank Councillors for their good wishes and thanks.
9  Planning Matters
WDDC Planning Applications – For approval or decision by Parish Council
	Name
	Reference/Details
	Status

	Middle Farm, Nether Compton
	WD/D/17/001167 Removal of stables and barns. Conversion of stone barns to 3 dwellings and construction of carport
	Comment: No objection, but comment on siting of entrance on tight bend

	Glenholme Nursery, Sandford Orcas
	WD/D/17/001087 Retention of pond
	No objection
Approved 


	Sevengates, Over Compton
	WD/D/17/001001 Erection of Agricultural dwelling (reserved matters)
	Comments: No objection Over Compton, Opposition to the proposed siting of the building from Trent; Approved 





Applications Determined by WDDC
	Horns Hill, Nether Compton
	WD/D/17/000361 Replace greenhouse and shed
	No objection, 
Approved 

	Glebe, House, Trent
	WD/D/17/000707 Erect detached garage
	No objection
Approved

	Pretty Hayes, Adber
	WD/D/17/000507 Change hipped roof to gable end and erect garage
	No objection,
Approved

	Lower Farm, Over Compton
	WD/D/17/000658 Roof repairs to agricultural building – Certificate of lawfulness
	No comment
Approved

	Ratleigh Wood Poultry Unit, Nether Compton
	WD/D/17/000107 Variation to allow retention of existing log cabin
	Objection
Approved with conditions





Other Planning Matters

	1 Farm Cottage, Sandford Orcas
	WD/D/16/002259 Extensions
	Objection, Refused 21.12
Appealed, Appeal allowed

	Gore Farm, Trent
	WD/D/17/001070 Compliance request
	Partial compliance 30.06.17





10  Dates of Future Meetings
4 September (Trent)
6 November (Sandford Orcas)
8 January (Nether Compton)
11  Items for next Meeting: Trent – set aside land, tree planting; Sandford Orcas – fingerpost repair

The meeting closed at 8.40` pm
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